
Jury Scams 

9/25/2018:  Our office received a phone call from a target of a jury scam in our Northern Division. The
caller posing as Lt. Daniels advised they had a warrant for her arrest for failing to attend federal jury
duty. The caller knew her address and work phone number. The phone call originated
from 208-242-4666 which has since been disconnected.

9/27/2018:  Our office received another jury scam phone call.  The male caller called from
208-278-8272. The recording advises that you have called the Ada County Jury Commissioner's Office
and they request that you leave a message and that an Officer of the Court will call you back.  The U.S.
Marshal's Office has been notified to shut this phone number down.

These callers can be very convincing, threatening and intimidating.  Do not provide them any
information, hang up the phone, and immediately notify your local County Jury Office and Federal Jury
Office to report the scam.

 A court will always send a jury summons by U.S. Mail and will never demand payment or sensitive
 information over the telephone. 


